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St. John is a Stewardship Parish ***************************************************
July 11, 2010

Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time
Saturday, July 10

   4:00 – Parishioners of St. John

Sunday, July 11

   8:00 – David Molan – 21st Anniversary

 10:30 – Bette Russo-Forgeron- 4th Anniversary

Saturday, July 17

   4:00 – Deceased members of Mulkern Family

Sunday, July 18

   8:00 – Parishioners of St. John

 10:30 – Manuel DaSilva – Memorial


   Albert DaSilva – Memorial

               Anthony DaSilva – Memorial

Important Dates
Sun. 7/11 – Baptisms – 1:00
Sat. 7/17 – CYO Car Wash – 9:30 to 2:30
CCD Registration for September 2010

Registrations are now taking place. We emailed the registration forms to all families whose children are currently enrolled in our CCD program.  Please mail your registration forms back to us or you can come to the CCD office on Tuesdays & Thursdays from 10:00 to 4:00. The CCD office is located in the basement of the church, please do not go to the Rectory.   We are offering a payment plan to anyone who needs help paying the tuition.
Vacation Bible School is just around the corner!

This year we are going on a “High Seas Adventure”

July 26th – July 30th

9:00am – 12:00pm    

Our VBS is back for the seventh year in a row and it is going to be better than ever!    Our program is designed for children starting at age 3 up to children finishing the 5th grade. Registration is under way.  Registration forms are available at the ushers’ tables at the doors of the church or come to the CCD office on Tuesday & Thursday from 10:00 to 4:00.  If you have questions or would like to be a volunteer, please contact Nancy Smith @ 508-378-4290 or nhenn71@hotmail.com. Please watch the bulletin each week for VBS updates and other ways you can help 
make this years’ VBS a celebration of our faith.
Our Shared Treasure

July 4, 2010 Collection:  $4,174.00
Thank you for your continued generosity
Catholic Appeal

2010 Catholic Appeal - Called to Love and Share Stewardship reminds us to count our blessings, acknowledge God's gifts to us, and express thanks to Him. We do this by a proportionate giving of our time, talent and treasure. We sincerely thank the 106 donors in our parish who, as good stewards, have made a gift of $13,958 to the 2010 Catholic Appeal. We are at 72% of our goal. You are helping many people with many needs. God calls us to share what we have to help others. If you have not yet made your pledge, envelopes are available. Or for more information, please call 617-779-3700 or visit www.BostonCatholicAppeal.com.  Every gift matters.  Thank you! 

St. Vincent de Paul
This past Tuesday the Food Pantry served 21 households with the nutritious food you provided.    With the arrival of summer vacation, families have the kids around all day!  During the school year many children are eligible for school breakfast and lunch, but in the summer the families are responsible for these meals.

Vacation months can be difficult for families.  Please keep in mind the kids when you shop this week!  We need pasta sauce, canned fruit, mustard, mayo and ketchup, assorted cereals and cookies.

We also welcome cash donations or checks made out to the “Society of St. Vincent de Paul”. Donations may be placed in the collection boxes at the doors of the church. 

CYO NEWS & EVENTS

Leadership Retreat 

St. John’s will hold its 5th annual Leadership Retreat for next year’s junior and senior class at the Craigsville Beach Conference Center (Cape Cod) from Sunday, August 1st through Thursday, August 5th.  There are only 2 spaces available, so call the rectory if you are interested in going on the retreat.  
CYO Car Wash

The CYO will have a car wash next Saturday, July 17th from 9:30 – 2:30.  The money raised will help defray the cost of attending the Leadership Retreat. 
300 Club Drawing
The winners of the drawing are: 

Alice Keymont, Joan Barnicle, 

Mr. & Mrs. Gordan Ross

Stephen & Donna Colburn

Vacation Bible School Donations

There are posters at the doors of the church with “barrels”.  Each barrel has an item that is needed for our program.  Please consider taking a barrel and purchasing the item to help us keep this parish event affordable for our families.  You can drop off the item (in the baskets at the door) after any of the masses or bring it to the rectory Monday – Friday 9:00 to 4:00 before July 25th. Cash or Gift cards to local grocery stores are also welcome for perishable items that can not be purchased ahead of time. 
Vacation Bible School

We are in need of 2 more adults who can lend an extra set of hands for all or part of the week of July 26th to July 30th .  We are blessed with many teenage volunteers, but more are always welcome.  If you can help in any way, please call Nancy Smith at 508-378-4290.
Prayer Shawl Ministry

We are a group who get together monthly to make knitted or crocheted shawls or lap robes. We give them to people who are homebound or are going through an illness and need a spiritual lift.  We could use donations of full skeins of yarn.  If you can donate yarn or know anyone who needs a shawl, please call Mary Ann Boyle at 508-378-4704 or Rose Penney at 508-583-5045.  Also, if you wish to join our group, we meet the last Sunday of the month at 6:30pm at Riddell Rd.

Summer Vacation

We hope that everyone has a wonderful summer vacation. But remember that the church bills do not go on vacation. Please try to “make up” the weeks that you will be away when you return or before you go away.  Thanks!!
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Reflection on Today’s Gospel

In today’s gospel we see Jesus challenged by a scholar who asks how to obtain eternal life. Jesus says “love your neighbor as yourself.” When he is asked, “who is my neighbor?” Jesus tells the well-loved story of the Good Samaritan, who stopped to help a Levite who had been left for dead. Even though others had passed by the Levite, the Samaritan cares for him with tenderness. “Go and do likewise,” Jesus tells us.

Jesus was a great storyteller. We can imagine how fascinating his voice and manner must have been when he told the parable of the Good Samaritan to the lawyer who wanted to be saved. And how surprised the lawyer must have been when he heard the answer to the question "Who is my neighbor?" My neighbor is not just the person next door or a member of my parish or my racial group. My neighbor is anyone in need - even if he or she seems to be an enemy. Jesus' parable reveals the true meaning of love of neighbor. It is going out of our way to do everything and anything for someone that we would want done for us.
This week as we go about our busy lives we need to think about and remember the story of the Good Samaritan and be aware of how we treat others.  Are we being the loving and caring people we are meant to be?  Or are we more concerned about ourselves that we overlook the needs of others – our neighbors?   Remember, we are all children of God and we are called by our baptism to share His love with everyone we meet.







